
MINUTES OF NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 

         11TH FEBRUARY 2022 AT THE VILLAGE HALL.

Present – Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. L Charles, Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. A.L. Sedgewick

In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk/RFO), Cllr. D. Muller, Cllr. A. Churchill and Mr. Patch (resident of Newton Park estate)
Mr. Patch was allowed to address the meeting prior to the meeting taking place.   He explained that notices had been erected following various incidents which caused problems to the estate residents and that they appear to be successful.   He was advised that we confirmed the notices were all within the size permitted by the Conservation Agreement and from the Parish Councils view there was no case to answer.   Mr Patch was thanked for his attendance.

Cllr. D. Muller reported that he had been advised that Church Lane is listed for resurfacing.   He mentioned he may able to assist with fund raising and gave details of how to apply. Derbyshire has been nominated for levelling up.   Various benefits may ensue – further information when available
Cllr. A. Churchill advised that the next community meeting will be on 24th March 2022
He also reported that gazebos erected by Pubs/restaurants cannot legally be left erected after a six month period and should be taken down – permission is limited to 180 days in any year.
Cllr. K. Haines advised she had been contacted regarding the summer activities and she had provisionally booked three separate days for children’s entertainment.    She mentioned that she had been contacted regarding the local plan
1/2/22    To receive apologies for absence.
Apologies received from Cllr. G. Plowman and from Cllr. S. Vickers

2/2/22     Variation in order of business.

No change deemed necessary

3/2/22    Declaration of members interest

None
4/2/22    Planning application and decisions

22 Main Street.   Tree declared to be dying and must be felled.  It must be replaced by a suitable sized well established substantial replacement.  Additional groundworks also specified.
New bungalow at Sunnyside – decision still outstanding

3 The Close – loft conversion and rear dormer windows – Certificate of lawful development 

No objection
5/2/22   To consider various items of the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 14th January 2022
Minutes proposed to accepted by Cllr. L. Charles and seconded by Cllr. A. L. Sedgewick  - unanimous

6/2/22   To determine which items of the agenda should occur with the public excluded
None

7/2/22    Outstanding matters

The proposed basket ball hoop – will be proceeding - no further advancement

8/2/22    To receive the Clerk’s report

None

9/2/22     To receive the Chairman’s report
She had recently received an e-mail regarding  a sign recently erected in Blacksmiths Lane.  The Clerk was instructed to contact the name on the sign advising that sign appears to be illegal and advise that planning permission should be obtained.  If no action is taken the sign will be removed at the end of the month
10/2/22   To receive the Parish Councillors report
Cllr. L. Charles had received information regarding East Midlands Community Fund and will be applying for a grant for the history board.    
11/2/22   Paved grass Verge – Mill Close

Work completed to satisfaction of Derbyshire CC

12/2/22   Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations

The councillors dealing with arrangements confirmed that proposals are continuing satisfactorily 

Cllr. A. L. Sedgewick had made further enquiries regarding a marquee.
13/2/22   Dropped Kerb on main road

Cllr. D. Muller gave a new reference number (82020915) and advised that no decision has yet been made.
14/2/22   Grant for Barrier.

Delay is being caused by Derbyshire CC maintaining that the road is adopted although it is clearly a dead end lane with no street lighting and drainage.   It was suggested that Heather Wheeler should be involved.   
Cllr. D Muller promised to look further into the matter

15/2/22   Grant application for shed and orchard/Safety report for existing shed

Repairs to existing shed to be dealt with by Richard Evans and sign to be organised by  Clerk  “DANGER- NO UNAUTHORISED ACCESS”
16/2/22    Village plan

Still at discussion stage
17/2/22    Tower on Newton Park farm
Fully discussed by Councillors.   Clerk asked to refer the e-mail to planning at South Derbyshire DC asking for further guidance 
18/2/22    Approval of Accounts/signing of cheques
Approval proposed by Cllr. L. Charles and seconded by Cllr. A. L. Sedgewick – unanimous

R. Parker                 Allowable Expenses 


£19.50

SDDC                        Empty dog waste bin    


£66.92

To consider requests for funding under S137      None

Date of next meeting – 11th March 2022 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall
